
Drive-in/Outdoor Worship Information 
For those intending to worship in their car or outside on the lawn, please see below for some helpful information before you arrive. The worship service will be occurring outside. If you are not feeling well on the day of the service, per CDC guidelines—even if you have been vaccinated—please stay home for the safety of those in attendance.  
Do arrive early and be patient as it may take a moment to get everyone parked.   
Please follow the directions given by the usher teams. Be advised that we utilize every-other parking spot, and that you may be required to back into a parking space if you wish to remain in your car.  
If you wish to sit outside you will be asked to park at the west end of the lot. The east end will be for those opting to remain in their cars. 
If you wish to sit outside, please bring a lawn chair or blanket. You may set up your chair in the east end of the lot near the outdoor pulpit. You also may set up your chairs by your vehicle.
Please set up your chairs in your household bubble. We ask that families maintain at least a 6-foot distance from each other unless they are vaccinated and wishing to sit together. 
Please bring your preprinted bulletin from home or use your electric device to follow along with the service. We will only have a limited number of bulletins available. If you need a bulletin please ask an usher.  
You may sing along with the hymns. 
You may bring bread/crackers and wine/juice for in-car/outside Holy Communion. Individual communion cups also will be available, should you forget yours or prefer to have prepackaged communion elements. Just ask an usher. Remember you will need to eat consecrated elements prior to leaving the church lot, so just bring what you can consume, if you do not use the prepackaged communion elements.
Those who sit outside and are not yet vaccinated are asked to wear a face mask as per current CDC guidelines. It also is okay if you are vaccinated and wish to continue to mask as a sign of solidarity with those who cannot yet be vaccinated and those who are immunocompromised.  
After the service, cars parked on the west side of the lot may leave first, followed by those in the east end. We asked that everyone exit using the west side drive so that we have unidirectional traffic flow. Please depart the church grounds using the normal exit driveway.   
If you wish to worship in the Drive-in format, tune your radios to FM radio frequency 87.9. It may be advised to review the accessory setting for your car so that only the radio is pulling power from the battery if your car is not running. It may be wise to start your car for a brief period during the service to charge your car battery. The ushers have jumper cables available and are willing to assist if you do encounter a problem.   
The ushers will have offering stations available at each exit point. Simply drop your offering envelope into the collection boxes on the way out. 
If you wish to remain outside for fellowship, we will be gathering from 10-10:40 a.m. outside near the worship platform. We ask that people refrain from going inside except to use the restrooms.


